The Orchards and Margaret Marsh Parish Council

Explanation of Variances for the Annual Return

Financial year ending 31st March 2022
Current and Reserve Account Balances totaling £2,098.40 were brought forward from previous financial year and £2,437.43 carried forward to FY 2022-2023. Total expenditure for FY 2021-2022 was £2,266.33
The precept for FY 2021-2022 was £2,409 a decrease of £18 compared to the previous Financial Year. Budgets for one off grant awards were included in the precept. 
The following costs were not included in the Precept as there were adequate funds held in the general reserves to meet them (total £118):

· Tommy figure £90 (net of PCC contribution). 

· Bank charges of £28. 

The cost that exceeded the budgeted figure was the Clerk’s gross salary by £145.45. This was as a result of additional hours spent on a HSBC Safeguarding Review and subsequent change of bank account. 

Section 137 grant awards were not paid in the current financial year. 

An additional budgeted cost of £70 was made for website updating but this was not done and will be carried out in 22/23.

Asset Maintenance – there were no maintenance costs during the financial year. 

Budgeted amounts for all other items of expenditure were in line with the previous year.

